
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – February 25, 2019 
  

 
Members Present:    Michele Cormier, John Turner 
Bill Demers, Linda Dupont 
The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
The minutes of February 11, 2019 were approved and assigned.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Bill Demers spoke to the board regarding his concerns of the vehicles parked in the breakdown 
lane stemming from the full parking at Appalachia Trail parking lot. With all the recent snow fall 
the banks on the sides of the road are at its limit and there is an RSA stating no parking on the 
pavement of state highways, there is no room and vehicles are parking in the breakdown lane.  
Bill also reminded the board of the recent tragedy in that area.   
Linda Dupont stated that Bill had come into the town hall that morning and she called NH DOT 
District 1 in Lancaster.  She spoke to Rob Glover and expressed the concerns of the residents. 
Michele Cormier stated that letters had been written regarding the parking on the North side as 
well as the south side of US Route 2 in that area, with suggestions of placing signs.  Michele will 
draft and send a letter to NH DOT regarding Bill’s concerns. 
 
Bill also suggested to the board to place game cameras in the area of the highway garage.  There 
are cameras that work very well with a little cost to the town.   
 
Joseph and Kelly Eggleston submitted a Demolition Permit to remove the lower garage at Map 
U6 Lot 6 and a Building Permit to replace the garage expanding it by 6 feet in width. 
 
The board reviewed and approved the Demolition Permit 01-19. 
 
Due to the limitations of the board to follow the Town of Randolph Land Use Policies, they are 
unable to approved the Building Permit 02-19 for the garage, as setbacks from the road are not 
met. 
 
The board reviewed a list of land owners subject to upcoming tax liens, Anne Kenison, tax col-
lector, provided to the board. 

Approved 



Michele Cormier reviewed some items discussed at the Hazard Mitigation Update Meeting. 
 

1. Have the Town of Randolph obtain membership with Public Works Mutual Aid at a cost 
of $25. 

2. The installation of lightning rods on town buildings. 
3. Provide information to residents regarding the NHready.com Code Red system. 
4. Placing an Emergency Management link on the town’s website. 

 
The next board meeting will be held on Monday, March 11th.    

John Turner moved to adjourn at 7:35 PM. All agreed 

 

 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
_____________________________  _____________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
____________excused___________  _____________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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